
Council Meeting

Community of Warren Grove

Wednesday, November 18, 2020 at 7:00 PM

Present: Mayor Diane Crozier
Michel Arsenault
Janet Howes
Destiny Arsenault
Tim Keizer
Jennifer Noble

Absent: Lyndon Mayhew

1 CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Crozier called the meeting to order at 7:00PM

2 APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Moved by Councillor Michel Arsenault

Seconded by Councillor Janet Howes Motion Carried

3 PREVIOUS MINUTES

Moved by Councillor Destiny Arsenault

Seconded by Councillor Tim Keizer Motion Carried

4 WALKING PATH

-Councillor D. Arsenault is in process of filling out grant proposal for the walking path
-Looking for quote from Dept of Transportation
-Town of Cornwall suggested an additional grant for the walking path construction, 
Councillor D. Arsenault will look further into it as deadlines are approaching

5 CEMETARY

-Councillor Keizer spoke with Derek French and has established cemetery falls on Andy 
Aitken’s land
-He thinks responsibility is up to the church that was originally on that location
-cemetery issue now considered not municipality’s responsibility.

6 NEW COUNCIL MEETING DAY/TIME

- Council has agreed to host monthly meetings the first Tuesday of each month



7 VIRTUAL MEETING

- Councillor J. Noble suggested the Council be open to using virtual platforms for future
 meetings
-Councillor M. Arsenault will look into any bylaw that prohibits us from having virtual 
meetings where necessary
- If virtual meetings are permitted, council will begin to host virtual meetings via Zoom in
special cases when we cannot meet as a group in person
-Any in house meetings, council will now be required to wear masks

8 CHRISTMAS DECORATION CONTEST AND EVENT

-Mayor Crozier will collect all donations from local businesses for the decorating contest
-Councillor D. Arsenault handed out Newsletters to council for immediate delivery to 
residents of Warren Grove
-Councillor Keizer contacted both Ocean 100 and the Premier’s office for potential 
judges for the contest
-Councillor Keizer will look into getting a Christmas tree for the exterior of the hall to be 
decorated prior to the community event that will be held December 12th, 2020

9 EMO
-Municipal Emergency Management Program Bylaw was reviewed by council members
-An official first reading of the bylaw will take place at the next council meeting
-Council has suggested omitting Section 8 of the bylaw (Standing Committee)
-Councillor Noble will revise the bylaw and send out to council members prior to the 
next meeting
-Councillor Keizer and Councillor Noble suggested the possibility of the municipality 
investing in a generator for the hall. This will be considered when the municipalities 
budget is reviewed.
-Councillor M. Arsenault will post on our website and Facebook page a call out for 
potential volunteers to aide with the Emergency Management Plan.


